IM Band Call 6/3/03

Topics:

1)JBM 2004 - If you have any preference for location, Barb O. would like to hear from us.

Discussion:  No consensus on location, however several folks expressed interest in Santa Fe. Per Barb, San Diego is likely to be the destination.

2)  Change Proposals - Wrap up of Site Tree proposal, second chance to 

comment on Snow Water and Stand Size Class DRAFT proposals.

Discussion: We talked about 4 proposals, Site Tree, Snow/water, Stand size and Mortality year.  

Site Tree:  Final chance to offer comments on this proposal.  None were offered so the proposal will be forwarded on to Barb O.

Snow/water depth:  After much discussion the group decided that the proposal was not ready for prime time.  George will add comments from group and send the proposal back to Jim Westfall. Comments from the group included:

· a recommendation for a name change – POINT STATUS to SEEDLING_CHECK; 

· suggestions for possible edit checks;

· some discussion about implications of this change on the following packages – NIMS_...  forest_type, site_cond, stand_age, stand_size, stocking, and tpa; and 

· the concern that we will lose data that would currently be collected with SNOW/WATER DEPTH as it is now (seedlings that may be taller than the water is deep can be recorded now), but some band members thought that “all or nothing” for collection of seedlings on a subplot is best, and, therefore, this new proposal is a good idea.

Stand size: After discussion the group decided that the proposal was not ready for prime time. Sharon Woudenberg offered suggestions for changes to text in the proposal (removal of upper diameter limit 40.0+ from definition and labels). Gary Brand will take suggested changes to text in the proposal to Barb Knight. Sharon also noted differences in the field guide v2.0 procedures to calculate stand size and the definition in this proposal which led to the following question about what trees should be included in the stand size calculation – all live vs all live excluding overtopped trees.  Dave Alerich said that he would take a look at the field guide and bring it up for discussion with the DAB.  Some time was spent on what coding scheme should be used, no decision was reached.  Each unit was asked to consider potential coding schemes and make a recommendation on next call. 

Mortality Year: The author is recommending dropping mortality year because it is not used to calculate change in the current version of the stat bands estimation.   Several units (SRS, PNW-NORTH) said that they use mortality year in their change calculations and that they would like to keep the variable.  Gary Boyack said that FVS uses mortality year for calculation purposes.  During the discussion, the use of mortality year to calculate change on new plots was brought up. Some units restrict change estimation to re-measured plots only and other units use both new plots and re-measured plots.  Carol Alerich said that she would bring the question of using new plots for change estimation to the STAT band.

3)Sub-team updates - Chuck, Dave, Pat

Discussion: 

DTEAM:  Chuck reported that NIMS V1.0 is in the testing phase, slated to move into the production phase by the end of June.

PDR:  No member of the team was available for an update

DDT: Scott Pugh reported on the trip to Lowell, MA to discuss COLE and similar tools for analyzing inventory data.

4) Band leadership - Should we establish a deputy BL position? Future Band Leader? 

Discussion: George explained why he thought that a deputy BL position might be useful.  No consensus reached on this issue. Question was raised about the possibility of the BL position being filled by a non-FIA person (NFS or State rep).  George will seek advice from management on this question

Next Call: July 8, 2003   11:30 Pacific time

